
Lodi Winegrape Commission

Lodi Wine Country Committee
October 12, 2015 Meeting Minutes
The Lodi Winegrape Commission’s Lodi Wine Country Committee met Monday, October 12, 2015, at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission Conference Room.
The meeting was called to order at 9:04 A.M. 
Roll was called. In attendance were committee members Steve Felten (Klinker Brick Winery), Susan Tipton (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards), David Phillips (Michael David Winery), Charlene Lange (LangeTwins Winery), Jeremy Trettevik (Jeremy Wine Co.), Jorja Lerner (Harney Lane Winery), Tanya McMahon (Macchia) and Jon Bjork (Pantheon Cellars). Others present were Choral Trettevik (Jeremy Wine Co.), Denise Gage (Oak Farm Vineyards), Helen Rommel (d’Art Wines), Kimmberlyn Ogren (Upstream Wines by Watts Winery), Robert Applegate (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Keith Baker (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards), Paul Munoz (Michael David Winery). Staff present: Sherri Cascaden (Event Coordinator) and Jenny Heitman (Marketing & Communications Coordinator). A quorum was established. 
Meeting minutes (Exhibit A) from the August 3, 2015 meeting and the September 14, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee. Bjork/Lange – carried. 

EVENTS – 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS (ROAD SHOWS) – 
Sip Savor Lodi (September 25-27, 2015) – 

The committee discussed the most recent event – the 2nd annual Sip Savor Lodi. Committee member Lange expressed that the catering service was extremely slow due to inappropriate staffing and the food was brought out cold.  Additional items of concern to the committee were:

1.) Lighting for the portable toilets as it was dark and guests had a hard time seeing. Each portable toilet had a push light; however, the push lights turned themselves off after a few minutes of inactivity and guests were not aware that the lights were present.

2.) A committee member reported seeing a homeless person with a glass of wine – additional security measure to be taken.
3.) Wines were not presented evenly on the tables.

The committee did agree that the decorations, lighting, and atmosphere of the event were fabulous. 

Committee members reported that the Saturday and Sunday of the Sip Savor Lodi weekend had low attendance. Discussion regarding Sip Savor Lodi/the fall event was discussed by the committee. Please see other business below. 
Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland (November 14, 2015) –  

Staff updated the committee with the list of Lodi wineries who were currently committed to participate at Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland: Michael David Winery, Oak Ridge Winery, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Ironstone Vineyards, and Klinker Brick Winery and d’Art Wines. 
Lodi Wine & Chocolate  (February 13-14, 2016) –  

The committee discussed the upcoming Lodi Wine & Chocolate weekend. The event falls on both Valentine’s Day and President’s Day weekend. At the September committee meeting, the committee discussed making the event three days to take advantage of President’s Day. Due to the following factors the committee decided to keep the Lodi Wine & Chocolate a two day event:

1.)  Just because the event falls on a three day weekend does not mean the event should be 3 days, unless we increase the cost significantly to cover the costs accordingly
2.) If the cost of the event is not increased, it created a PR and perception issue for future years as a two day event

3.) Three days creates an issue with pricing as the two day event already does

4.) Winery feedback from consumers has shown that there are wineries that do not staff or supply food/chocolate/beverages appropriately. Creating the experience for three days would only be a bigger issue.

It was decided that the Commission would encourage wineries to plan a special Monday holiday activity that they can use at Wine & Chocolate to promote guests coming back and truly making President’s Day a buying day. The wineries holiday activities will be posted on the Wine & Chocolate website; however, the committee agreed that it was up to the individual wineries to drive traffic to their own tasting room on President’s Day. Wineries cannot depend on the Commission/Lodi Wine & Chocolate website to bring guests to their tasting rooms. 
VinDiego (April 2, 2016) –  
VinDiego was added to the 2016 Road Show calendar. VinDiego is in its 4th year. The event will be from 3-7pm at Liberty Station NTC. The Commission will sponsor tables fees for eight Lodi wineries to participate. Event information and winery paperwork will go out in an October winery email.
Aspen Food & Wine Classic (June 17-19, 2016)

Staff informed the committee that due to advertising with Food & Wine magazine, the Commission will once again receive a regional table to pour a variety of Lodi wines. Lodi wineries can begin submitting applications in January. 

OTHER BUSINESS – 
4th Annual Farm to Fork (September 20, 2015)
Committee members discussed the 4th Annual Farm to Fork event. The event was on Sunday, September 20th. Participating wineries were: Harney Lane Winery, Dancing Coyote Wines, McCay Cellars, and Abundance Vineyards, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Jeremy Wine Co., Klinker Brick Winery, Oak Farm Vineyards, Michael David Winery, Macchia, and Lodi Vintners. Trettevik informed the committee that he thought it was a great event with a great Sacramento crowd. The committee believes we need to be in front of the Sacramento market as much as possible. It was agreed that the Commission’s partnership with the Midtown Business Association as well as the Handle District has become a fabulous opportunity to get Lodi wines in front of the Sacramento crowds. The Committee stated that the Commission should continue partnering with these folks.
Charleston Wine & Food (March 2-6, 2016)

Staff informed the committee that Lodi wineries may have an opportunity to participate at the Charleston Wine & Food from March 2-6, 2016. This opportunity is a result of the Commission’s advertising with Wine Spectator. The opportunity would be much like SF Chefs as Lodi wineries would pour their wines from the Wine Spectator tables. Staff is waiting to hear from Wine Spectator as to details regarding their sponsorship and what Lodi wineries will be offered. 
Fall Event - 

The need for a fall event was discussed by the committee. Committee members agreed that the “fall event” over the past few years has had a weak attendance and a great deal of money has been lost. Committee members expressed that possibly getting rid of Sip Savor Lodi and having a fall event outside of the area would be best. The committee feels that this would attract a different audience and Lodi wineries would receive more exposure. The possibility of working with the Handle District was discussed as the Handle District has contacts within the Sacramento community. Sherri will touch base with Sean from the Handle District and come back with ideas at the next meeting. 
Road Shows - 

Chairman, Steve Felten asked that committee members research and bring with them names of events that Lodi wineries could possibly participate in during the 2016 year. Felten suggested researching Wine & Food Festivals in California via the internet.
All Winery Meeting –  

Staff informed the committee that an All Winery Meeting was set for Friday, October 30th at 9am. A notice will be sent in the weekly winery email and a postcard will be mailed. Items on the agenda are as follows: Lodi Wine & Chocolate 2016, Road Shows, Sip Savor Lodi (Fall Event), seminars that wineries would like to see the Commission host on their behalf, and the Lodi Wine Country Committee budget as the committee feels that many wineries do not have an understanding as to where their money goes and how it is being spent. 

Lodi Wine Country Meeting Notices – 
The committee asked that the Commission staff add the dates of all Lodi Wine Country meetings and minutes from each meeting to the weekly winery email.
The next meeting will be held on Monday, November 2 at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission conference room.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:16 A.M.
Steve Felten

Lodi Wine Country Chairman
